Dear Representative:

Why would lawmakers would approve any bill that reduces the amount of testing for CWD that is required of those who breed or hold captive deer and elk on their premises?  And yet that is exactly what has been done with two pieces of legislation which were recently approved – SB 506 and HB 1326.  

The captive deer and elk farmers and shooting ranch operators right now may choose to participate in a testing program to determine if animals, which have died in their facilities, were infected with chronic wasting disease.  This is foolish.  Just 70-percent of the captive deer farmers are testing deer for CWD, but NONE of the shooting ranch operators – the people who are most likely to import a large (and possibly diseased) buck or bull for someone to shoot –  are doing so.

How can we keep CWD out of our wild deer if the small minority of people who maintain captive deer herds in our state aren’t even looking for CWD in the few animals that they possess?  And, Representative, did you know that there are only about 3,000 captive deer in the entire state – as opposed to more than 1 MILLION wild deer.  So which deer should get precedence, anyway?

I believe no thought was given to the disastrous consequences of the legislative actions previously referred to in this letter.  Should CWD get into our wild herds the Department of Conservation would, once again, have to try to eliminate all vestiges of it – before it can travel too far in an infected, wild deer – by killing every wild deer possible in an as yet undetermined CWD zone.

CWD cannot be detected in an animal unless that animal has first been killed.  That fact in itself is very worrisome to those of us who enjoy wild deer and who worry about their possible fate.    

If Governor Nixon vetoes the captive deer bill, please vote to sustain his veto.  Do not vote to override it.  Vote with the hunters and wildlife lovers of Missouri, not against them.    

Very truly yours,

Concerned Citizen
